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Many calls and positive feedback have been the order of the day for the Toggle Times. 
Bringing all PASA members up to date news as well as being in an email able format have 
contributed to its success. 

A huge thank you must go to all who have submitted articles but lets not forget Neeve who 
collates everything and make the newsletter possible. 

We are still missing a cover design and ask all of our artistically involved members to 
submit a logo in exchange for a year’s membership.  

In this issue we have a variety of articles from across the spectrum but special mention 
must be made of the tribute to Eric “tonto“ Stephenson. This man is forever in our hearts. 

Well done to all the teams who represented South Africa at the world meets. With the added fact 
that most of the cost is self-funded, their efforts must be applauded. We also wish the Canopy 
Piloting team the best of luck at next month’s World Championships at Wonderboom. 

Enjoy the read and feel free to email it on to all your friends worldwide. It lets them know what’s 
happening in South Africa and keeps us on the skydiving map. 

Ralph Ridge 
Chairman: Association of Drop Zone Operators 
www.para.co.za  

 


